
 1 

             
                                  
 
 
                    

 
 
 

                          

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Vol. 2009  Number 2 

Spring Issue 

  April-June 2009 

                  The Swope Park Masonic Temple Bodies Quarterly Newsletter 

8521 Oldham Rd K.C. MO. 

PO Box Nr 35313 

Kansas City, MO 64134 
Visit our website: 

www.mofreemason.com/swopepark617 

    Master’s 

    Trestle Board 

      .Mike Luellen 

 Worshipful    

     Master                                    

 

 

 

SWOPE PARK CHAPTER 520    

Order of the Eastern Star 

 

EVENTS 

The 22nd District Inspection was held Saturday February 21st at Ivanhoe Masonic Temple.    

The Worthy Grand Matron observed the work of the officers of the district and made 

corrections as needed.    We were pleased that 30 of our members were in attendance.   

Sixteen of our officers participated in the inspection.     

MEMBERSHIP 

We were saddened at the loss of three of our members.   Sister Sharon Ewing passed away 

January 18th and Sister Frances King died January 29th.     We recently received word that 

Sister Cornelia Aust had passed away. 

 

We were honored that the Worthy Grand Matron gave special recognition to two of our 

members.     Sister Rosalee Ely was given the appointment as Grand Representative of 

Bolivia in Missouri.    Sister Alby Shipman was recognized with the “Making A Difference 

Award”.    This is an award that the WGM is giving to one member in each district who she 

feels is making a difference in Eastern Stars.  Both of these sisters have been members for 

over 50 years and we were pleased that they were given recognition. 

 

COMING EVENTS 

Sister Lois Compton, District Deputy Grand Matron is a primary member of Josepha 63 and 

dual with Swope Park 520.    The two chapters will be hosting a reception in her honor on 

Wed. June 17th, 6:30 p.m. at Ivanhoe Masonic Temple.    We hope that many of our members 

will be in attendance.    

 

 A reception will be held Wed. August 12th in honor of Sister Rosalee Ely.   You can expect 

to hear more about this in the next edition of “The Rambler”. 

 

The District Official Reception will be held Saturday afternoon May 9th.   It will start with a 

picnic style lunch at 12:30 p.m., followed by the reception.    This will also be held at Ivanhoe 

Temple. 

 

Come out to the Masonic Home on Sunday May 17th at 2 p.m.   The Past District Deputy 

Grand Matrons of the 22nd District will host a tea honoring all District appointments for this 

year.    This is an opportunity for our members to come out to see this lovely facility, visit 

with the residents at the home and congratulate those who have appointments.   Our Sisters 

Lois Compton, Marilyn Houston and Rosalee Ely are among the honorees. 

 

Worthy Matron, Sister Jean Vantellman, has designated Sunday April 19th as Go To 

Church Sunday for Swope Park Chapter.    We will be attending Beverly Hills Baptist 

Church at 31st and Chrysler.    The service starts at 10:50 a.m.    Afterwards we will be going 

to the East Gate Temple for a dinner put on by Ladies Oriental Shrine.    If you can’t go to 

church with the group please join us for dinner, they plan to have a table designated for us. 

 

Tuesday April 21st is Friendship Night at Swope Park Chapter.    Special honored guests 

will be Golden Gate 58 and Elizabeth Chapter 142.   We will have a salad supper at 6:15 p.m.   

Why don’t you make a salad and come to this meeting? 

 

Tuesday April 28th Swope Park will be honored at the Friendship Night of Blue Valley 

Chapter #2.   Refreshments at 6:15 p.m.   Come and join us for this evening.   They now meet 

at 903 Harrison Ave. 

 

The Grand Representatives Brunch will be held May 3rd at the Courtyard by Marriott-

Adams Pointe Conference Center in Blue Springs.    This is always a good time to meet 

friends from around the state.   For more information contact your Worthy Matron or any 

Grand Representative.                                   (continued page four) 

 

 

 

Greetings, Brethren! 

 

 Our Lodge attended the series of Regional 

Study Clubs held every Wednesday during 

the month of March and came away with 

third place for attendance.  This was the 

first time in recent years our lodge attained 

that honor, and the brethren participating 

profited from the excellent coaching 

provided by our own RWB Paul Miller, 

DDGL. 

Lots of upcoming events- We have a 50 

year membership presentation at the April 

9th stated meeting, 7 PM. Brother Daniel 

Ulam will receive his Grand Lodge jewel 

and certificate.          

 Tuesday, April 28th  is a fund raiser for 

the building board. Use the enclosed 

AppleBee's flier  at their 135th and 

Stateline location. The Lodge gets 15 % of 

your bill donation. 

 

Saturday, May 9th is a CHIPS event at 

Hickman Mills HS starting at 11 AM. 

Come out and help us do this community 

service. 

How about coming out Saturday, June 6th 

to help repair the temple roof? You can 

help partially re-shingle the roof or be a 

sidewalk superintendent. We will be 

grilling brats and enjoy a little fellowship at 

noon. Bring your own beverage of choice. 

June 28th is a fellowship evening at the 

Quality Hill Playhouse Sunday, June 28th at 

3 PM. The theatre is located at 303 W 10th 

downtown Kansas City. Contact Bro. 

Charles Farris 816-761-6667 for tickets. 

They are $ 22.00 each. 

So, Brethren, there is much to do in several 

areas to participate in our lodge. Whether 

your interests lie in ritual, community 

service, relief and assisting worthy 

distressed brethren or just enjoy socializing 

with some of the best people in the world, I 

encourage you to come out and benefit 

from your membership in the greatest 

fraternity on earth.    

  

          Yours in the Faith,   WM Lou. 
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The Rambler is the official quarterly newsletter published for Swope Park Masonic Temple Appendant bodies to communicate the activities 

of the organizations meeting there. Articles and photos are earnestly solicited. Please  place in The Rambler’s box in the vestibule outside the 

lodge room  E-mail to dsmazdad@yahoo.com. We reach 450 households. To advertise, call Jim Payne 537 7457  

HE WAS SITTING IN A WHEELCHAIR,  
LOOKING DOWN AT THE LAWN,  

I THOUGHT HE MIGHT BE ASLEEP,  
THEN I SAW THE OLD MAN YAWN.  

I TOLD HIM I'D COME TO VISIT,  
A BIG SMILE LIT UP HIS FACE,  

HE SAID IT'S NOT VERY OFTEN,  
PEOPLE VISIT THIS OLD PLACE.  

 
PARDON MY MANNERS YOUNG MAN,  

AS HE OFFERED ME A CHAIR,  
WOULD YOU LIKE A GLASS OF TEA,  
IT'S ON THE TABLE OVER THERE.  

I BEGGED OFF THE OFFER,  
BUT I SAID I HAVE A SURPRISE,  

I'VE COME TAKE YOU TO LODGE,  
YOU SHOULD'VE SEEN HIS EYES.  

 
YOU KNOW, I'M PAST MASTER,  

ABOUT THREE OR FOUR TIMES,  
HE SAID AS MATTER OF FACT,  

I CAN WORK ANY CHAIR IN LINE.  
I FELT PROUD TO PUSH HIS CHAIR,  

AS WE HEADED FOR MY CAR,  
I HAD ALREADY CHECKED HIM OUT,  

AND SIGNED HIS PASS CARD.  
 

WHEN WE DROVE INTO THE LOT,  
YOU SHOULD'VE HEARD THE CHEERS,  

I HAD A LUMP IN MY THROAT,  
DOWN HIS CHEEK ROLLED A TEAR.  

THE LODGE WAS FILLED WITH 

BROTHERS,  
WHO HAD COME TO CELEBRATE,  

OUR GUEST OF HONOR HAD ARRIVED,  
THE EASTERN STAR HAD BAKED A 

CAKE.  
 

WE MADE A SPECIAL PRESENTATION,  
THAT BROUGHT LAUGHTER AND 

TEARS,  
FOR TONIGHT OUR WISE OLD MASTER,  
HAD COMPLETED SIXTY-FIVE YEARS.  

WITH COUNTLESS YEARS OF SERVICE,  
IN THIS LODGE IN HIS HOMETOWN,  

HE DID IT ALL WITH A GENTLE HEART,  
AND THE STRONGEST GRIP AROUND.  

 
HIS TIRED OLD VOICE CRACKED,  

BUT HIS MIND WAS SHARP AND CLEAR,  
AS HE TOOK THE MICROPHONE,  

SITTING THERE IN HIS WHEELCHAIR.  
WE ALL SAT DOWN AT TABLES,  

WITH HOT COFFEE IN OUR CUPS,  
HE SAID I'D LIKE TO TAKE YOU BACK,  

TO WHEN I WAS JUST A PUP.  
 

YOU SEE, THERE'S BEEN TIMES,  
THIS OLD LODGE ALMOST WENT DARK,  

WE WERE DOWN TO JUST A FEW,  
AND SOME DIDN'T KNOW THEIR PART.  

BUT WE KEPT ON WORKING HARD,  
AND DOING EVERYTHING WE COULD,  

TO GET MORE MEN INTERESTED,  
IN THE CRAFT OF BROTHERHOOD.  

 
OH THERE'S ALL KINDS OF THINGS,  

THAT'S CHANGED OVER THE YEARS,  
.  

 

BUT YOUNGER MEN NOT COMING IN,  
IS ONE OF OUR BIGGEST FEARS.  

YOU SEE, IT WAS DIFFERENT THEN,  
THAN IT IS THIS DAY AND TIME,  

I REMEMBER HOW STRICT IT WAS,  
YOU DIDN'T DARE CROSS THE LINE.  

 
ABOUT ASKING A MAN TO JOIN,  

WHEN YOU KNEW HE WAS GOOD,  
GOD AND FAMILY CAME FIRST, THIS,  

THE LODGE UNDERSTOOD.  
WE HAD TO WAIT UNTIL HE ASKED,  

ABOUT HOW TO BECOME ONE OF US,  
THEN WE COULD TELL HIM THE TRUTH,  

ABOUT FELLOWSHIP, HONOR AND 

TRUST.  
 

WE WORKED HARD AND DID OUR 

BEST,  
TO BE GOOD EXAMPLES AMONG MEN,  

WE ALL KNOW FROM READING THE 

BIBLE,  
THERE'S NOT A MAN WITHOUT SIN.  

SO WE'D TAKE THE BEST MEN,  
AND GENTLY SHOW'EM THE LIGHT,  
JUST LOOK AT ALL THE BROTHERS,  
THAT SHOWED UP HERE TONIGHT.  

 
IF I COULD LIVE MY LIFE ALL OVER,  

AND I COULD REWRITE EVERY PAGE, I  
'D HIT A FEW BUMPS A LITTLE SOFTER,  

BUT THERE'S NOTHING I WOULD 

CHANGE.  
EACH TIME I WAS ASKED TO TEACH,  

OH IT MADE ME FEEL SO GOOD,  
TO LEAD YOU GENTLY TO THE LIGHT,  

UNTIL I KNEW YOU UNDERSTOOD.  
 

I LOVE YOU ALL MY BROTHERS,  
I ENJOYED BEING THERE FOR YOU,  
AND I'LL TELL EACH ONE TONIGHT,  
YOU'VE BEEN THERE FOR ME TOO.  

HE TALKED FOR HALF AN HOUR,  
AS WE TRAVELED BACK IN TIME,  

HE HAD TAKEN US ON A JOURNEY,  
AND WE HUNG ON EVERY LINE.  

 
IT WAS LATE WHEN WE GOT BACK,  
BUT HE WAS STILL WIDE AWAKE,  

AS I PUSHED HIS WHEELCHAIR INSIDE,  
HE GAVE THE NURSE A PIECE CAKE.  
UNTIL THE OLD MASTER IS CALLED,  

TO THE GRAND LODGE ON HIGH,  
HIS MEMORIES WILL BE FILLED,  

WITH THE CELEBRATION TONIGHT.  
 

A FEW YEARS HAVE COME AND GONE,  
SINCE WE HONORED HIM THAT NIGHT,  
THE OLD MASTER EVEN HELPED ME,  
RAISE MY GRANDSON INTO LIGHT.  

HIS KIND AND GENTLE MANNER,  
STANDS TALL AMONG THE BEST,  

TODAY HE MADE THE FINAL JOURNEY,  
WE LAID THE OLD MASTER TO REST.  

 
BEN STEEN  COPYRIGHT OCTOBER 25TH 2003  

 

 

Activities in and about the Temple 
 

       April 5th at 2 PM.   
 It is open to all lodge members, their families 

and friends.  There is no charge to attend and 

participate.  It is suggested that each 

participant bring their own basket so they may 

collect their goodies. 

 

QUALITY HILL PLAYHOUSE          

OUTING PLANNED 

            Charles Farris, JW 

Swope Park Lodge #617 has planned a second 

social outing to the Quality Hill Playhouse on 

Sunday, June 28th at 3 PM.   All members of 

our Masonic Family are invited to attend.  The 

“All Sinatra” show celebrates the music and 

style of one of America’s most important 

musical figures.  Although he didn’t write 

music or lyrics, Frank Sinatra’s unique 

phrasing and delivery made every song he 

recorded “his” song.  This cabaret tribute to 

“Ol’ Blue Eyes” features over 50 of his songs, 

including “Witchcraft”, “The Lady is a 

Tramp”, “Love and Marriage” The Tender 

Trap” and will feature a piano, bass and drum 

combo.  Tickets are $20 per person.  The 

playhouse is located at 303 W 10th St in 

downtown Kansas City.   Paid parking is 

available next door.  To make reservations, 

please contact Brother Charlie Farris at 816-

761-6667 or by email at 

sailorretire@netscape.net.  Deadline for 

reservations and payment is April 9th.  Come 

out and enjoy an afternoon of fellowship and 

excellent music. 

      WB KEN BEST IS HONORED 
 The Gold Honour Award was presented to 

WB Kenny Best at the February meeting at 

the Scottish Rite in recognition of his 

outstanding service in York Rite Masonry by 

the York Rite Sovereign College of North 

America which is composed on members of 

the Lodge, Chapter, Council and 

Commandery or Preceptory. The York Rite 

Sovereign College of North America is the 

supreme governing body for all Colleges 

within its jurisdiction. As such, it endeavors to 

promote all those activities which favor the 

accomplishing of its stated purpose. Among 

these is the awarding of certain honors for 

outstanding service.    The Gold Honor Award 

may be given to any Mason for unselfish and 

faithful service in any branch of the York 

Rite. Congratulations to WB Best for all the 

hard work you do for all of our Masonic 

bodies. 

 

 

 

                                                    THE OLD MASTER 

Job's Daughters Bethel 1 
will be sponsoring a 

Masonic Easter Egg Hunt 

at the lodge on Sunday 

 
 

mailto:dsmazdad@yahoo.com
mailto:sailorretire@netscape.net
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Lee Finis Montgomery 

Born Sept 29, 1909 

Raised May 27, 1943 

Passed away Jan 8, 2008 

  THE OLD MASTERS WAGES  
 

I Met a Dear Old Man Today, Who Wore a Masonic Pin 

It Was Old and Faded like the Man, It's Edges Were Worn and Thin  

I Approached the Park Bench Where He Sat, to Give the Old Brother His Due 

I Said, "I See You've Traveled East, He Said, "I Have, Have You"?  

I Said, I Have and in My Day, Before the All Seeing Sun 

I Played in the Rubble with, Jubala Jubilo and Jubalum.  

He Shouted Don't Laugh at the Work My Son, It's Good and Sweet and True 

And If You've Traveled as You Said, You Should Give These Things a Due.  

The Work, the Sign, the Token, the Sweet Masonic Prayer. 

The Vow That You Have Taken, You Have Climbed the Inner Stair.  

The Wages of a Mason, Are Never Paid in Gold 

But the Gain Comes from Contentment, When You're Weak and Growing Old.  

You See I've Carried My Obligations, for Almost 50 Years 

It Has Helped Me Through the Hardships, and the Failures Full of Tears.  

Now I'm Losing My Mind and Body - Death Is near but I Don't Despair 

I've Lived My Life upon the Level, and I'm Dying on the Square  

Sometimes the Greatest Lessons Are, Those That Are Learned Anew 

And the Old Man in the Park Today, Has Changed My Point of View  

To All My Masonic Brothers, the Only Secret Is to Care 

May You Live upon the Level, and Part upon the Square. 

 

                                                                         Contributed by RWB Larry Cameron 

 

 

 

 

From the 

South 

Charles 

Farris, JW 
 Today it is the custom to refer to the 

symbolic lodge of Masonry as the Blue 

Lodge.  Many Masonic authorities 

advance the theory that the color blue 

refers to the blue sky which was the 

only roof or covering of the ancient 

lodges and also during the period of the 

traveling Masons or operative craft. 

Also it alludes to the decorations of the 

lodge which we find reference to in 

several places.  Note Exodus 28, verses 

36-37.  “Thou shalt make a plate of 

pure gold and engrave upon it Holiness 

to the Lord, and thou shalt put in on a 

blue lace . . .” etc. 

However the term Blue Lodge was not 

in use before 1770.  Just when it was 

first used there is no record, but it 

definitely began after the separation of 

the Holy Royal Arch from the Master 

Masons Degree.  With the separation of 

the degrees, the original Masonic 

colors, blue, purple and scarlet, were 

separated (Exodus 26-28),  blue for the 

first three degrees, purple for the 

council degrees and scarlet for the Holy 

Royal Arch. 

Thus, since 1785, all symbolic lodges 

have been called Blue Lodges. 

Reference: Facts, Fables and Fantasies 

of Freemasonry, William Adrian 

Brown 

 

CSD #1CHIPS 

 EVENT SCHEDULED 

 

 

Swope Park Lodge #617 has scheduled a 

MOCHIP’s event on May 9th, at Hickman 

Mills High School in conjunction with 
the Three Trails Community Day.  The 

event time will be from 11 AM to 4 PM.  

The Three Trails Community Day is a 

family oriented event with a carnival like 

atmosphere that includes entertainment 

and activities for children (i.e. face 

painting and story telling) and adults  

alike.  Although not finalized, exhibits could possibly include a MAST Ambulance, a 

fire truck, helicopter, climbing wall and obstacle course.  There is no cost to attend 

and in the past has been a great success.  The school district expects somewhere 

between 200 to 300 children to be registered for this event.  Volunteers to assist in the 

registration process will be graciously accepted.  To volunteer, please contact, Bro. 

Charles Farris at 816-761-6667 or by email at sailorretired@netscape.net.  Hickman 

Mills High School is located at 9010 Old Santa Fe Road, Kansas City, MO.    

 
 

          Swope Park Lodge honors the following Brethren who have or will attain 50 years of membership 

this year. 
 

 

Daniel Ulam             March 13th      Will receive his GL jewel in lodge April 9th  

                                                           

Glenn Rodgers         April 6th        Will receive their Grand Lodge jewels and  

Vernon Johnson       April 10th      certificates at the May 14th regular stated 

Edward Arenson      April 29th       communication 

 

James Stubbs           June 9th               Will receive theirs at  a later date. 

Glenn Borchers        September 30th  

Carl Younts             October 14th  

                                                           Congratulations Brethren! 

 

                     WB Ken Best Sr., Secretary 

 

 

mailto:sailorretired@netscape.net
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SWOPE PARK MASONIC 

TEMPLE 

CONTACT PERSONS 

 

Josepha  OES Chapter 63 

Margie Eads   WM  816-833-4003 

Adeane Boyer, Sec. 816-795-8854 

 

Swope Park  OES Chapter 520 

Jean Vantellman WM 816-690-3639 

                              cell 816-674-4959 

Lois Patton, Sec.         816- 318-9808 

  

Job's Daughters 

Tonya Culver, BG      816-868-7758 

 

Jobie-2-Bees 

Lynn Cowen              816-886-0100 

 

Wm F Kuhn Chapter De Molay  

Bro Danny Best, MC 816-850-0959 

 

Squires of the Round Table 

Jayna Wabler 

Manor Mom              816-699-3544 

 

Swope Park Lodge 617 

Mike Luellen, WM   816-361-9390 

Ken Best, Sec.          816-965-5261 

 
Wm F Kuhn Royal Arch Chapter 139 

Mike Luellen, HP    816-361-9390 

Jim Payne, Sec.       816-537-7457 

 

Temple Building Board 

Ken Best, Custodian 816-965-5261 

Jim Payne, Sec.        816-537-7457 

 

Rambler Editor 

Jim Payne                 816-537-7457   

 

 

 
 

We have Kansas City restaurant 

coupon books with "buy one get one 

free" deals for sale. $ 20.00.  Please 

contact WB Ken Best,.  816-965-5261 

for particulars and your coupon book. 

 

APPLEBEE'S Dining to Donate. Use 

enclosed flier and they will donate 15 

% of your bill to our Lodge. 

 

All Proceeds go to the Building Board 

 

 

OES Chapter 520 (continued from page 1) 

 

OTHER HAPPENINGS 

The Worthy Grand Matron has given us a set of Chapter Objectives for this year.    The 

emphasis is on being physically active in our community and in working with the other 

Masonic Bodies.    Some of our members will be helping our Masonic Brothers with the MO 

CHIP events they have planned. (see page 3)   Your assistance would be welcomed.   Swope 

Park Lodge 617 is planning an afternoon at the Quality Hill Playhouse ( see page 2) and 

some of our members are joining in seeing this performance of Frank Sinatra music.  If you 

want to know more about these events or other planned activities please contact the Worthy 

Matron.  

 

Rita Hanson, Reta Pemberton and Richard Houston are serving on the chapter By-Laws Review 

Committee.    If there is something you would like to see changed please let one of them know. 

 

MEET YOUR WORTHY PATRON 

Worshipful Brother Loren Taylor, Worthy Patron, became a member of Swope Park Lodge 

617 on January 14, 1993.   Brother V. B. Gibson and Sister Virginia Gibson recommended him 

for membership in Swope Park Chapter 520.    He was initiated September 14, 1993.   He 

served as Worshipful Master of Swope Park Lodge in 2001.    He was Associate Patron of 

Swope Park Chapter in 2002 and Worthy Patron in 2003, serving with Sister Stella Turnquist as 

Worthy Matron.  This year he is serving with Sister Jean Vantellman as his Worthy Matron. 

 

Worshipful Brother Loren Taylor is a teacher at the Anderson Alternative School in Kansas 

City.    We are pleased to have this young man serving our chapter.  

 

Submitted by Lois Patten, Secretary 

 

TEMPLE 

BUILDING 

BOARD 

FUND RAISERS 
 

    

    

    

    

    

    

Brethren: I would like you to consider our 

declining membership in our fraternity as 

well as in our Lodge.  I have been a 

member of this lodge thirty years. My 

membership card, handed to me upon 

giving back my MM proficiency, was 

number 489. Today, thanks to York and 

Westport lodges merging with us, we 

currently stand at 260 members. I shudder 

to think where we might be had they not 

merged with Swope Park. Brethren, we 

lose an average of twelve members 

annually by natural attrition. We raised 

five MM last year and none the year 

before. If we are at 260 members, lose an 

average of twelve and raise only an 

average of 2.5, and the average age of our 

membership is 69, you can see where we 

are going in 15 or so years. It is time for 

each of us to look around our community, 

church, social circles and within our 

extended families. Time to bring in your 

replacement  The Lodge is doing it's part 

in   planning  meaningful activities that put 

Masonic values into action.  We are 

working to apply concepts of education 

and self-improvement with Masonic 

education talks in Lodge and imparting 

some articles in this publication. Though 

various activities, we strive to Improve the 

environment of lodge-based fellowship; 

welcome new members and visitors and   
(cont. next column) 

and  improve our ritual though study club. 

One  area we can certainly improve upon is 

in  providing mentoring to incoming 

candidates as they advance in the degrees. 

Our GM MWB Weaver, recommends  we 

develop a Mentoring Program. Certainly 

every Past Master should consider, if within 

their power to do so, avail themselves of an 

opportunity to help new Brethren progress 

and keep their ritual sharp. That is a win-

win situation. How better to practice 

Brotherly love ? Come and participate. add 

your talents and build a community of 

involved Brethren  to help younger Masons 

to help themselves and their communities. 

The CHIPS program and annual VA 

Hospital Christmas functions are just two of 

the many ways your Lodge is engaged in 

our community. . Honor the Mason within 

yourself. Come help make Swope Park 

Lodge a fraternal experience every worthy 

young man you know will want to join and 

with whom they want to actively 

participate.           Jim Payne, SW 

 MOVING? 

 
Be sure to send a change of 

address 

To your Lodge Secretary 

 

WB Ken Best Sr 

PO Box 35313 

Kansas City, MO 64134 

Or email bestsrs@aol.com, 

  

 

From the WEST 

Jim Payne 

Senior Warden 
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Quality Hill Playhouse presents 

  

How Did I End Up Here? 

April 15 – May 3 

A one-man show featuring J. Kent Barnhart performing songs by Cole Porter, 
P.D.Q. Bach, Gershwin’s “Rhapsody in Blue” and more, plus his trademark 

witty stories. 

  

All Sinatra 

May 29 – June 28 

Celebrate the music and style of one of America ’s most important musical 
icons in this cabaret tribute to “Ol’ Blue Eyes.” Features our piano, bass and 

drums combo. 

  

Single Tickets $24 

Seniors/Students $22 

  

2009 – 2010 Season Tickets on sale soon! 

  

Quality Hill Playhouse 

303 W 10th Street, Kansas City , Missouri 

816-421-1700 

WEDSITE:    www.QualityHillPlayhouse.com 

 

 

Support all our advertisers! They support our fraternal organization by defraying publication 

cost of your quarterly newsletter. Let them know of your appreciation. 

 

 

 

 

By Connie Best, Guardian Secretary 

 

     Well it’s finally Spring – let’s just 

overlook the Snow on Saturday.  As a 

Bethel we have been very busy, 

working on our ritual and getting 

ready for Grand which is in June. 

 

     We have seven girls that are very 

active, but we need more members, 

just as all of our youth groups. In 

February we had our Valentine Party, 

and a scrapbook Sundae – we have a 

lot of fun events coming up. Lazar 

Tag, more scrapbook Sundaes.  Our 

adult leaders attended a youth 

protection class in January, so we 

could all be in compliance. Big 

congratulations to Dad Gary Dryer 

for being appointed on Jobie’s Grand 

Line. Way to go,  Dad Dryer! 

 

     We have been busy working the 

Scottish Rite dinners and baby-sitting 

monthly at the Ararat Temple. Our 

next installation will be in June, but 

right now Cassie is doing a great job 

of leading the Bethel and keeping the 

girls busy. Samantha Keller our 

Junior Princess is keeping us busy 

with socials and fund raisers. We are 

looking forward to nice weather so we 

can hopefully have a good turn-out for 

our Easter Egg Hunt on April 5th at 

2pm at Swope Park Masonic temple.. 

We hope everyone will come and 

bring their children, grandchildren and 

friends. 

 Until next time – we hope you will 

take time to visit one of our meetings.  

 

 

 

 

Job's Daughter's 

Bethel N. r 1 

 

Support the Masonic 

Home OutSource Program 
  Know some one in need of             

assistance? Notify  your 

Chapter or Lodge Secretary 

http://www.qualityhillplayhouse.com/
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Robert L. Nelson DDS 
 

 NELSON Family Dentistry  
        913-498-8899                                                                                                                             
           1308 Stateline Road 

 Leawood, Ks 

                     66219 
  

 

Place your business ad here and reach 450 

households. Your Masonic Brethren and 

OES Sisters want to do business with 

members of the Masonic family. 

$ 20 per issue four quarterly issues 

Or $ 75 for the year. 

 

Call Jim Payne (816) 537 7457 

Or email dsmazdad@yahoo.com 

      Anders Air 

             Resident ial  

 Heating & Cooling 
    Sales And Service 

         Tom Anders 

           816-679-9520 
  Licensed *  Insured        Harrisonville MO 
 
         Email: andersair@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

Auer Insurance Agency 
AUTO * HOME * LIFE * COMMERCIAL 

 

Jim  Payne 
Business Cell (816) 223 6068 

Home (816) 537 7457 
Email dsmazdad@yahoo.com 

 

FIT FOR LIFE, INC. 

FITNESS & THERAPHY CENTER 
Specializing in 50 + Adult Fitness Training 

 
                            DEB  WOOD-FLOWER 
                                                Facility Manager 

 
     11500 E. 53rd St * Raytown, MO 64133 
 
                                              (816) 313 – 1400 
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	NELSON Family Dentistry
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